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Dear Sirs,

Hereby we inform you on return of the legal requirement
to register real estate long-term lease agreements.
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From March 01, 2013 state registration of transactions
with real estate listed in the Second Part of the Civil
Code (namely, sale and purchase of residential premises
and enterprises, donation, sale with life annuity
payments and lease) has been no longer required. It was
proposed that only the title (and not the transactions)
should be subject to state registration.
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    3.3.-6/94 
22.01.2013 ( .  Newsletter  12.02.2013).

However, business and legal community faced some
discrepancies concerning necessity to register long-term
real estate lease agreements (concluded for a term longer
than 1 year), therefore the Committee on civil, criminal,
arbitrazh and procedural legislation of the State Duma of
the Federal Assembly of the Russian Federation had to
clarify the legal position in Letter #3.3.-6/94 dd.
22.01.2013 (please, see our Newsletter dd.12.02.2013).
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At the present time the provision according to which real
estate lease agreements are subject to state registration
was returned in connection with passing of Federal law
“On introduction of amendments to certain legislative
acts of the Russian Federation and on recognition of
certain legislative acts of the Russian Federation
ineffective” dd. 04.03.2013 N21-FZ.
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For additional information please contact the partners
of our firm, S. Alimirzoev and M. Trofimov using the
contact details mentioned above.


